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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
School Nurse: 
All Foundation students received a large while 
envelope with a questionnaire in it from our 
School Nurse. 
The Primary School Nursing Program gives        
parents, teachers and nurses an opportunity 
to work together to promote health and well-
being for children at school. Some have al-

ready been returned, but there are a number of questionnaires that 
are still at home. 
If you would like your child to participate in the program please com-
plete the form, tick the YES box and sign the consent box. 
If you do not wish your child to participate in the program please tick 
the no box and sign. 
If you have lost your Questionnaire please let the teacher know and they will give you a replacement. 
The school nurse will collect the Questionnaire from the class teacher. 
 
Parent/Teachers Interviews on July 12th: 
All families will receive their interview times this week. Interpreters have been booked (if asked for) and the teachers are 
ready to meet with you. Please check your time carefully and try to be on time, or your interview time might be delayed. 
Children attend school as per usual on Wednesday, as we have other teaching staff in place to work with them during the 
afternoon. They will be dismissed as usual at 3.30 p.m. At West, the students will be leaving from the hall and at Valley, the 
students will be leaving from the LEC. 
The semester 1 reports will be ready for viewing on the portal on Monday June 19th for  Mrs Otenstein’s class and Wednes-
day June 21st for the rest of the school. 
 
Class newsletters: 
The term 3 class newsletters will be sent home with your child/children on Monday July 10th. Look out for this in your 
child’s school bag, as it has great information about what is being taught in the classroom and important dates for your 
child. 
 
Student of the term: 
Teachers will hand out their Student of the term medallions at assembly on Friday, June 23rd at Valley Campus. Parents of 
the recipients will receive a letter in the preceding week, inviting them to assembly at 9.30 p.m. on this day.  
 
School will conclude for the term at 2.30 p.m. 
Term three begins on Monday, July 10th at 8.50 a.m. 
 

Julie Fisher                                                                                                                                                                                                                 
Principal 

 

RESPECT ENGAGEMENT ACHIEVEMENT   COMMUNITY HOPE 

Diary dates: 29/5/2023 
 
12/6:     King’s birthday public holiday 
13/6:     Dogs program at Valley Campus 
16/6:     Assembly – performance by 5/6A,1/2L,3/4M 
19/6:     School Council at 6 p.m. via webex 
20/6:     Mrs Otenstein’s interviews at Valley 
21/6:     Reports available on the portal 
23/6:     Whole school assembly at Valley Campus: 
 9.30 a.m. 
10/7:     Term 3 begins at 8.50 a.m. 
12/7:     Interviews: 2.30 – 7.00 p.m. 
14/7:     100 days of school at Valley 
              Assembly at 3 p.m. 



         Long Service Leave 

Mrs Otenstein will be taking all of term 3 off on Long            

Service Leave. She will be replaced by Mrs Edmondson for 

the first 5 weeks, and then Mrs Dounis for the last 5 weeks. 

Once again, we are very fortunate to have the experience 

of both of these teachers working in our school.                          

Mrs Otenstein is having her interviews on Tuesday June 

20th.                                                                                                         

Her interviews before 3.30 p.m. will be held in the                       

Principal’s Office at Valley Campus, and all interviews after 

3.30 p.m. will be held in her classroom. 

                          STOMP: 

STOMP will be back at our school next term! The students 
will be working with the team from STOMP starting on July 
24th at West Campus and July 25th at Valley Campus.  

The children will have weekly sessions, leading up to our 
School Concert on Thursday September 14th at Springvale 
Town Hall.  

On this day, the whole school will travel by bus to 
Springvale Town Hall for the day to have a complete run 
through of the concert.  

They will have their lunch at the town hall and will leave 
school at 9.30 and return by 3.00 p.m. 

1&2 To Healesvil;le Sanctury 

Division Cross Country Event: 
On Friday June 2nd, our school had three representatives in 
the Division Cross Country held at Tatterson Park in 
Keysborough.   
 
They finished in the top 8 students to reach this level, 
which is impressive!  Their results for Division are: 
Japneet: 20th; Anton: 22nd and Ben: 22nd.   

Well done to each students and to their families for making 

sure they attended. 

 



  SPANISH DAY 

 

 

 

                      

 

            Our next LIVE webinar:  

Gaming and Your Family - Wednesday 26th  July at 

7:30pm (EST) 



     

 

 

 

 

 


